
WILSON & ASSOCIATES 
LANDSCAPE ARCHITECTURE 
815 SAN DIEGO ROAD ∙ BERKELEY, CA 94707 
PH: 510-644-9602 ∙ E: cwilson815@gmail.com 

Date: June 12, 2023 

Re: Arborist Report 

1434 Grove Way 

Hayward, CA 94546 

Memo: 

Refer to our original arborist’s report for this project dated March 26, 2022, revised June 22, 

2022 and May 1, 2023.  

We understand that a masonry wall is being proposed to be constructed on the southeast corner 

of this site. The existing tree on the adjacent property, noted as tree no. 1 in our previous report, 

a large Cedrus deodora / Deodar Cedar, is near the proposed new wall.  

There is an existing concrete wall of about 3 foot in height on or immediately adjacent to this 

tree on the property line. The construction site is thus about 3 foot higher in elevation in this 

area. The roots of this tree are likely almost entirely in the adjacent property’s planter. Even 

though the proposed new wall is near this existing tree, we feel that the impact on the root zone 

would be minimal as there are likely few existing roots from this tree that extend onto the 

construction site. Some judicious pruning of the branches that extend into the construction site 

may be necessary. 

We do propose that a competent arborist be called to evaluate the situation in the field prior to 

construction in this area. 

        Tree 1. Deodar Cedar. Off-Site. 

From: Charles Wilson 

ISA Arborist WE-7138A 
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